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Gales Ferry, CT – One of my neighbors committed suicide last week.  She was a young girl, 17 years old, and a senior in high school.  Her name was Chris.
After the initial shock waves swept through the neighborhood, everyone started asking “Why??”  Chris was an excellent student, a nice-looking, respected teenager with fine parents, a boy friend, and a car.  She had recently been accepted for studies at the University of Southern California.  Could any family reasonably ask for more in a daughter?

On closer examination it turns out that Chris had serious issues beneath her “Pollyanna” veneer.   She had been an alcoholic for the past two years and had, in fact, attempted suicide at least once before.  She had become depressed when her family moved to the East Coast from California three years earlier, and she had never, apparently, achieved personal happiness in her new surroundings.  Thus the tragedy was heightened by Chris’s choice of carbon monoxide when she was finally in sight of her return to California.

Many of us wept for Chris and her family (whom we knew well) because we had no idea what we would have done differently in raising a military family in the era of frequent moves.  The pressures of relative affluence are insidious, particularly on our youth.  With so few values or challenges to serve as familial glue, our children can be easily ripped from us.

As I read excerpts nightly to my own children from the classic Little House on the Prairie series by Laura Ingalls Wilder, I am continually struck by the contrast between the values and lifestyles of America now as opposed to those of Laura and Almanzo just 100 years ago.  Somehow we must try to regain comparable value, or will be continue to be shocked and dismayed by the needless loss of our children such as Chris.  Unfortunately, I am not optimistic.
I thought you might like to know.
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